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Wednesday 6th September, 2017
A Warm Welcome to Year 1!
Dear Parents/Carers,

First of all, I would like to start by saying: Welcome Back! I hope you have all had a lovely summer break and a good rest.

My name is Miss Greenhalgh and I will be teaching your child this year with Miss Wynn. This letter is to inform you of the key information for your child’s new start in Year 1. 
Homework
In Year 1, homework is sent out once a week- this will be sent on a Friday evening in your child’s homework file. Children will be given learning activities to complete at home to help reinforce the work being covered in lessons and to provide the children with the opportunity to share and extend their learning with adults at home- please encourage and support your child with their homework, but do not do it for them! Homework files will be due back on a Monday morning (unless requested otherwise), so if needed, further teacher-input can be given immediately. Please use the smiley face key in your child’s file to indicate how well you feel they have completed the set task. 
Ongoing homework…
The following activities are part of ‘ongoing’ homework, throughout the year:

· Reading (approximately 15 minutes each evening- if possible) 

·  Phonics- Key words or spellings will be sent home to learn, as appropriate. 
· Specific Y1 outcomes- As work is covered, which could be practised regularly at home, I will ensure parents/carers are updated with certain areas of learning that they can support the revision of. 
Home/School Readers
We place a great emphasis on reading at St. Andrew’s Methodist and feel it is very important that the children read to an adult at home, on a daily basis. The ongoing homework tasks are vital to your child’s successful progression in Y1. Reading records should be signed by parents/carers (not by the child) to indicate the page reached and any relevant comments to indicate how your child read. Book bags need to be brought into school every day! 
Uniform

Please ensure that all items of uniform- including PE kits, outdoor coats, book bags and footwear- are clearly labelled with your child’s full name to avoid lost/misplaced items. It is compulsory that the correct uniform is worn to school- trainers are strictly not allowed. Rucksacks must not be sent to school- there is no space for these in the cloakroom- please only use the school’s reading book bags. 

PE

School PE kits need to be sent in on a Monday morning, so they are readily available for PE lessons, each week. We encourage PE kits to be sent in a navy draw-string bag. Please ensure that your child has the correct kit: black pumps, a white t-shirt and navy shorts. As outdoor PE is part of the curriculum, as the weather starts to get colder, it would be a good idea for the children to have a plain navy sweatshirt and jogging pants in their PE bag- please ensure your child understands that this is what you would like them to wear instead of shorts/T-shirt and notify a member of staff to this aswell. It is best if the children keep their kits in school, therefore they will be sent home for washing, on the final day of each half-term (unless requested otherwise). 

*Uniform/PE kits/Reading & PE bags can be purchased at the school office*

Attendance and Lateness

It is essential that children are in school on time. Many lessons begin at 9:00am, so being here promptly for 8:55am is detrimental to your child’s learning. School finishes at 3:20pm- again please ensure collection is prompt, as it can be quite distressing for younger children  if not- please always ensure that the school office is phoned if there will be a late collection or somebody different picking-up, at the end of the day. Important parent/carer letters will be sent out in your child’s book bag, therefore please can I ask that these are checked every evening.
All that is left to say is…

Finally, I hope this information has been useful and answered some of your questions about your child’s new class. However, if you do have any questions, queries or concerns during the course of the year (no matter how big or small), I would be happy to meet with you at a mutually convenient time- please make appointments through the school office. Alternatively, please do not hesitate to make a phone call or send in a note- I will always aim to get back to you as quickly as possible. 
We very much look forward to working with the children in Year 1 and hope they have a happy, exciting, successful and rewarding year! 

Kind Regards,

Miss Greenhalgh and Miss Wynn
